AROMAS TRI-COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF 

Tuesday, May 21, 2024
CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Aromas Tri-County Fire Protection District was held on Tuesday, May 21, 2024. The meeting was called to order by Vice President Stottrup at 6:36 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE BY
Director Stottrup
ATTENDANCE

Mike Miller 



President (arrived at 6:40pm)





Kevin Stottrup


Vice President

Ron Mesiroff



Director


George Mortan


Director 
Cliff Sloma



Director 
ABSENT

OTHERS PRESENT

Brice Muenzer


Battalion Chief 
Hector Ramirez


Fire Captain (arrived at 6:53pm)
Mike DeLeo



Battalion Chief 

Marilyn Vierra


Chief of staff for Supervisor Church

Holly Ortiz



Secretary to the Board 

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Marilyn Vierra discussed Eucalyptus Tree Removal Pilot Program (see attached). The following are some key notes:

· Application process will be beginning the July 1st.
· Removing the eucalyptus tree is for defensible space at least 200 yards from wall of home and driveway.

· Program is only for North County, District #2

· A grant has been approved for $1 million dollars, the cost will be cost shared with the resident and state, 50/50.

· Trees have to be fully removed or bucked off; chips will not be left on site. 
DIRECTORS COMMENT PERIOD
Director Mortan discussed the topic of Aromas Day, which is normally held the last Sunday in August. He would like for the safety plan to be brought to the Board for review. 
Director Sloma discussed a concern from a resident about City of San Juan losing contract with Hollister Fire Protection District. Battalion Chief Muenzer spoked briefly about the contract between San Juan and Hollister and our staff is aware of the situation. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
The Board received and considered the minutes of the April 16, 2024 regular meeting as typed. 

MOTION 05-2024-18
M/S/C (Mortan/Mesiroff 5 ayes) to approve the minutes of the April 16, 2024 as typed. 

The Board received and considered checks numbered 5465-5474 for $398,556.13 for May 2024.
PUBLIC HEARING

The public hearing opened at 7:03 pm and closed at 7:14 pm. The board received and considered Resolution No. 2024-03 adopting a Preliminary budget of $2,785,643.00 for fiscal year 2024-25.

MOTION 05-2024-20

M/S/C (Mesiroff/Sloma 5 ayes) approving Resolution No. 2024-03 adopting a Preliminary budget of $2,785,643.00 for fiscal year 2024-25.

The Board received and considered a staff report regarding purchasing lights.
MOTION 05-2024-21
M/S/C (Mortan/ Stottrup 5 ayes) approving the purchase of lights for the wash rack area not to exceed $10,000.00
The Board received the budget status reports for May 2024.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION 05-2024-22

M/S/C (Stottrup/ Sloma 5 ayes) to adjourn the meeting of the Aromas Tri-County Fire Protection District at 7:37 p.m. to a regular meeting on Tuesday, July 16, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.

Secretary of the Board

2
3
05/28/24

